
September 29, 2016 

Ms. April Lazzaro 
MDEQ-AQD 
Grand Rapids District Office 
State Office Building, 6th Floor 
350 Ottawa Avenue NW, Unit 10 
Grand Rapids, Michigan 49503-2341 

Re: Response to DEQ Violation Notice 
Magna Sealed Glass Systems (N1784) 
Inspection Date 8-9-16 
Letter Date 9-23-16 

Dear Ms. Lazzaro: 

Magna Mirrors Corporation has received and reviewed your Violation Notice, dated September 
23, 2016 regarding a site inspection conducted on August 9, 2016. This letter is in response to the 
violation for FG-BONDING. Comments regarding those portions of your letter directed to the Magna 
Mirrors facility will be addressed under a separate letter from that facility. 

Special Condition VI.2 requires that the company maintain a current listing from the 
manufacturer of the chemical composition of each material. As you have documented in your letter, 
there are some MSDS used to comply with this condition that do not appear to represent the most 
current version. This has gone un-noticed since we have been relying on our suppliers to provide us 
with the most recent version of each material, as it becomes available. 

We are reviewing our process for receiving updated information with our suppliers and 
req1!,esting all new MSDS information for all materials. Should you have further comments and 
qfesfions regardingthe Engineered Glass facility, I ask that you refer them to Ethan Meyer at 616-
186/7603 or biY e-m~il at ethan.meyer@magna.com 
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Bruce Warren 
Magna Engineered Glass Systems 


